BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on 
Wednesday, 20 February 2013 at 7.30 pm

Present


Chairman



Ward





K Burgess (L) 


Burtonwood West

Vice Chairman

*



A McCausland M.B.E. (IND)
Westbrook





(Co-opted 16/05/12)





Council Members

*



A Abbey (L)



Burtonwood East

*



J Davidson (L)


Burtonwood East

*



J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood East





J Higham (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T O’Neill (L)



Burtonwood West





D Earl (LD)



Callands





R Harrison M.B.E. (L)

Callands





M Harrison (IND)


Callands

*



S Krizanac (LD) 


Callands

*



Bob MacLaren (IND)

Callands






M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 





(Co-opted 16/105/12)

*



A Guthrie (L) 


Westbrook

*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook





M Thorpe (IND)


Westbrook




 

(Co-opted 16/05/12)




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
A Sutherland – Miller Developments (Omega Warrington Limited)

J Sistern – GL Hearn

Mr. C Regan – Local Resident - Burtonwood

Mrs Burns – Local Resident - Burtonwood

J Pickles – Clerk to the Parish Council

C103
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor K Burgess, J Higham, D Earl, R Harrison, M Harrison, M Smith and M Thorpe. 
C104
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

Nil
C105
Omega Development – Overview and updates
Andrew Sutherland reported to the committee that in June 2007, outline planning permission had been granted for business space for phases 1 and 2 of Omega. This allowed for the development of 1.6 million sq ft (148,643 sq m) of logistics space on Omega North and 1.5 million sq ft (139,353 sq m) of office accommodation and supporting ancillary development at Omega South.
Since then, the global recession has meant that schemes across the UK such as Omega have slowed down due to poor occupier demand and a reduced investment confidence. During that time, Omega Warrington Ltd, along with partners HCA, WBC and the Cheshire and Warrington Local Economic Partnership, have been working hard to secure investment for the site and find solutions that would ensure development could go ahead quickly once the market was showing signs of recovery.

Andrew further updated the committee on recent developments in relation to the North and South sites.

North Site 


Omega Warrington Ltd (OWL) has formally signed a deal that will bring the first major occupier to Omega North. Brakes would occupy almost a quarter of Omega North establishing hundreds of jobs for the area.

The grocery & fresh food suppliers has taken a pre-let of 18,500sq m (200,000 sq ft) of logistics space on Omega North that has been funded by the Northern Ireland Local Government Offices’ Superannuation Committee (NILGOSC), clients of LaSalle Investment Management.

Works to facilitate the new warehouse have commenced, central to which was an infrastructure contract totalling £7m for an access road and associated services that will open up Omega North for further industrial and logistics occupiers.

A series of further investments, by logistics occupiers looking to expand at Omega, were about to be announced; along with Brakes, these occupiers were likely to generate in excess of 2,200 further long term jobs in the next couple of years plus around 1,000 construction jobs.


South Site

Omega Warrington Limited were currently submitting a planning application for a new logistics centre for one of the plots, the new premises would provide 800 jobs, the occupier  could not be named at the current time. This marked the first phase of a wider planning strategy for the development site. The first logistics development proposed will deliver a new access road and roundabout which will also open opportunities for office space. It was expected that further elements of the Omega Master plan would go out to public consultation later in the summer.

The Committee raised issues which included the following:-

· The need for a comprehensive travel plan

· The need for a rail station to be opened in Warrington West and an integrated public service

· Burtonwood through fare

· Incoming and outgoing traffic at peak periods

· Exit points along existing roads from junction 8

· Local engagement programme

Jo reported that free phone number 0844 255 0003 was available to use in relation to contacting Omega Warrington Limited, their website link was www.omega.opportunitie.com furthermore an email address would also be available, this address would be forwarded to the Clerk as soon as possible. 

Additionally, it was noted that a steering group had been set up which included partners and local consultees, which aimed to keep all informed of developments and to iron out issues of concern. 

Andrew and Jo were thanked for their attendance and informative presentation.

C106
Community / Policing Issues 

It was noted that the Police were not in attendance but had forwarded reports to the Members as requested 
C107
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (16 January 2013)


Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting 16 January 2013 be agreed and signed as a correct record  

C108
Matters Arising 

C108.1Traffic Management Issues – Callands (Minute Reference C91 Refers) 

Councillor S Krizanac reported that deep ruts had been gouged out of the speed bump adjacent to St Davids Drive.


Councillor B MacLaren reported that adjacent to the speed bump at Newbridge Close a sign had been erected in a dangerous position which meant that you could not see round the corner and it was


Resolved by the Council that the Clerk report the above issues to the Borough Council  
C108.2WBC Alternate Weekly Collections for Household Waste (Minute C96.1 Refers) 

The Clerk reported that Officers from the Borough Council would be attending the next meeting of the Parish Council.
C109
Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (20 February 2013)
The Deputy Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by herself, Councillors B MacLaren, J Joyce, A Abbey, and A Guthrie and it was
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council
C109.1Apologies

It was noted that apologies for absence had been received from Councillor K Burgess. 
C109.2Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk (with delegated powers) authorised dispensations for all attending Councillors in respect of the setting of parish precepts and to speak / vote on budget matters for a term of 4 years or until their current period of office ended
C109.
Applications for Grant
Burtonwood Methodist Church (Social – coffee morning club and soup luncheon club) requested a grant of £335 to fund a roving microphone and light, it was noted that this request had been considered by the Committee the previous month but more information had been required, the Clerk had collected the additional information required and the Finance Sub-Committee now reconsidered the matter and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £335 be approved
Burtonwood Bridge ARLFC requested a grant of £650 to provide medals to every runner participating in the Burtonwood Fun Run and Road Race to be held on Saturday 20 July 2013, also to provide the trophies to be engraved with the annual winners names and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £650 be approved
37th Warrington Guides requested a grant of £550 to help fund guides to attend the Poacher 2013 Camp (for 10 guides (10-14 years)) and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £250 be approved
37th Warrington Guides Senior Section requested a grant of £1350 to help fund guides to attend the Poacher 2013 Camp (for 24 guides (14-26 years mainly 14-17 years)) and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £250 be approved
C109.4Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (January / February 2013)


Nil

C109.5Accounts Requiring Payment (February 2013)

Royal Mail Group – Freepost Top Up  



£  123.38

WBC Play Area Inspections 




£  225.74

WBC Xmas Tree Costs 





£1305.38  

ICO Data Protection / Controller Fee 



£    35.00

Protec – Service Call Kingswood 




£    50.58

ELM Ltd Repairs to Foot Path 28 




£1788.00

Clerks Expenses Jan/Feb 2013 




£  401.43

Westbrook Joinery and Construction Repairs - Kingswood
£  196.75  

Westbrook Joinery and Construction Repairs Pavilion

£  549.10   

Westbrook Joinery/Construction Repair Window Kingswood  £    95.20  

Westbrook Joinery/Construction Repair Fence Pathway 28
£  138.10

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that all payments be made 

C109.6Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (January 2013)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of January 2013 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     

C109.7Community Centres and Pitches – Review of Hire Rates 2013 -2014

Kingwood Parish Hall (Casual Users) 2013/2014
Parties (General – Main Hall)


Per Hour 
£20.00 

Deposit (refundable) £50.00

NB Weekend Parties / bookings must be for a minimum of 3 hours
Main Hall (Non Community)


Per Hour
£15.00 

Main Hall (Community)



Per Hour
£  8.00

Meeting Room (Non Community)


Per Hour
£10.00

Meeting Room (Community)


Per Hour
£  6.00

Pavilion, Burtonwood (Casual Users) 2013/2014
Parties (General – Main Hall)


Per Hour 
£16.00 

Deposit (refundable) £50.00

NB Weekend Parties / bookings must be for a minimum of 3 hours
Main Hall (Non Community)


Per Hour
£ 8.00 

Main Hall (Community)



Per Hour
£ 2.50

Burtonwood Pitch Fees 2013/2014

Pavilion Football Pitches

Junior Football per team £   80.00 


Senior Football per team £ 140.00  

Pavilion Rounders Pitch

Rounders per team £ 100.00

Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitches 2013/2014
Junior Rugby per team £ 72.00  

Senior Rugby per team £ 103.00

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the rates of hire for year 2013/2014 for the Parish Councils Community Centres and Pitches remain the same as 2012/2013 due to the current economic climate

C109.8Kingswood Community Centre

It was reported that the Clerk had purchased 3 tables for the centre to replace damaged ones, a further repair had been completed to a car park light and a toilet window catch had been replaced.

C109.9Pavilion Centre
Nil 

C109.10Play Area – Pavilion

The Clerk reported that all the flood lights had been damaged and again they had been repaired.
C109.11Play Area – Collins Green 


 Nil
C109.12Play Area Inspections

The Clerk reported that inspections had taken place, both areas needed repairs, these repairs would be ordered.
C109.13Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground


 Nil

C109.14Pitches


 Nil

C109.15Quotations Received


 Nil

C109.16Any Other Urgent Business
The Clerk reported that she had received correspondence from the Halifax PLC to say that they are shutting down all non personal accounts (The Forshaw Thanksgiving Trust – Charity Account), it was noted that the Clerk would transfer the accounts funds to a Lloyds TSB Treasury Account.


C110
Report of the Planning Sub-Committee 20 February 2013   
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on planning matters and issues at the meeting attended by himself and Councillor J Guthrie and it was 

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

110.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor J Higham and Councillor D Earl. 

C110.2Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received. 
C110.3Documents Received

0 General Item of Correspondence 

3 Domestic Planning Applications

4 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

3 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

1 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward Lists

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 

C111
Correspondence

1. WBC – Standards Committee

2. Chernobyl Children’s Lifeline – Happy New Year

3. Email – WBC – Pre Hearing Notice for Warrington Local Plan Core Strategy

4. Email – Draft St Helens Sustainable Development DPD – Scoping Consultation

5. Cheshire Community Action – Community Pride Competition 2013

6. WBC – Warrington Public Rights of Way Forum 

7. WBC – Environmental Protection Supplementary Planning Document

8. Police and Crime Commissioner – Cheshire

9. Email – Omega South – Photographic Views

10. WBC – Agreement for Commercial Waste Recycling) Collection

11. PCSO Colin O’Brien – Police Report Update

12. Neighbourhoods Monthly Bulletin – January 2013

13. Email – WBC – LSTF Westbrook to Dallam East West Cycle Link

14. Ican Message for Members

15. The Mersey Forest Plan – Have your Say

16. Cheshire Community Action – Network Meeting

17. iCAN Message 15/02/13

18. Cllr R Harrison email / Callands Updates 

19. Warrington Rights of Way Forum Agenda

20. Gullivers World – Closed off Pathway

Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be noted 

C111.1Correspondence No.20 – Gullivers World – Closed off Pathway 
The Clerk reported that she had received email correspondence from Julie Dalton who had provisionally booked her attendance at the next meeting of the Council.
It was noted that the pathway would now be completed and hopefully reopened at Easter, when opened the permissive pathway would not be opened for access at all times and it would not follow the old route.
C112
Burtonwood – Reports/Update

Councillor A Abbey reported that the programmed work to the island in Phipps Lane had been completed and it looked very nice, it was noted that the project had been funded by the Parish Council and the Burtonwood Village Environmental Group.
C113
Callands – Reports/Update

Councillor S Krizanac reported on the completion of the road works, the cutting of bushes and activities of the Clean Up My Community Group, Councillor A Guthrie reported that the Parish Council needed a Member link, Councillor Krizanac reported that he was a Member of the Group

Councillor B MacLaren reported on the terrible road surface adjacent to the shops on Callands Road, the road sign for Creswell Close had been smashed and that the light globes in North Park Brook Road were full of water and it was 
Resolved by the Council report these matters to the Borough Council

Councillor M Harrison reported by way of email that she had been working in Callands Community Primary School and had put them in touch with Louis Banks of the Borough Council; the initiative had been very successful.  
Councillor R Harrison reported by way of email that himself and Councillor D Earl attended the Parish Council Surgery for the Callands Ward on 6th February. Two local residents one from Holyhead Close and one from Fairbourne Close complained about the flooding on pathways in their area. 
It was noted that Councillor Harrison visited the areas to inspect the problem and there was on that day a great deal of flooding making the footpaths impassable despite it not having rained for a couple of days. The two residents suspected that drains were blocked. The problem being the two pathways in question sloped downwards from both directions into a dip. He witnessed two people have to backtrack because of the problem. The two pathways in question skirt the children's play area that is situated in the vicinity of the closes that come off St. Asaph's Drive. Councillor D Earl suggested that the two Borough Councillors were asked to investigate. 
The two local residents also reported that there were a lot of overgrown pathways. Councillor Harrison toured the area in question but did not feel it was that bad apart from one particular bush that had encroached almost fully on to the pavement and it was 
Resolved by the Council that Councillor J Davidson and Councillor J Guthrie further this matter with the Borough Council as Ward Members
Councillor  J Guthrie reported that the problem with flooding was not just in Callands, it was everywhere, especially around Ladywood. Additionally, Councillor Guthrie reported that herself and Councillor Davidson were asking to have disabled access improvements made throughout Ladywood. 

C114
Old Hall


Nil

C115
Westbrook – Reports/Updates

Councillor J Davidson reported on a very positive dignity awareness meeting held at the Woodleigh Home, additionally it was noted that herself and Councillors R and M Harrison had been looking at the possibility of setting up a luncheon club for the older residents of Westbrook and Callands, it was noted that ASDA were to be approached in the way of funding and a venue was yet to be sourced. It was noted that further updates would be forwarded to the Council. 

Councillor A Guthrie reported on the foot path / cycle link between Westbrook and Dallam, it was noted the he was to attend a consultation meeting later in the month, he agreed to forward the view of the Parish council as part of the consultation process and it was 
Resolved by the Council that Councillor A Guthrie formally reply to the consultation process on behalf of the Parish Council 
Councillor A McCausland reported that a massive pot hole had appeared on the Burtonwood Road traffic island and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk report this matter to the Borough Council 

C116
Any Other Urgent Business


Councillor A Guthrie reported on forthcoming Warrington Rights of Way meeting, it was noted that the Borough Council were currently dealing with some enforcement issues in relation to pathways 34/36, 37 and 40 in Burtonwood.

The Clerk reported that problems with issues of concern in relation to;-

Abandoned Vehicles


Bus Stop Problems

Dead Animals

Dog Fouling

Drains and Gullies

Fly Posting

Borough Council owned Football Pitches

Graffiti

Leaves and Weeds

Litter

Pavements and Footways

Potholes

Street Light Faults 

Traveller Encampments

could be reported directly to the Borough Council via their website at www.warrington.gov.uk  - once you had the main page up, click into the box marked ‘Report a fault - Street Lighting‘, it was noted that all of the above were encompassed under this title.

The meeting closed at 8.45pm. 

Signed as a true record……..…………….



                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess
 Chairman

        20 March 2013
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